

2019/20 - 13

**A meeting of Ulceby Parish Council was held on Monday 15th July 2019 at
7.00pm in The Village Hall.**

PRESENT : Cllr Mrs Macefield – Chairman,
,Cllr Mrs Smith, Cllr L Burdin, Cllr A Reeve,
Cllr A Ogden, Cllr Mrs Hulatt, Cllr M Birtle.
Cllr C Rowland, Cllr Mrs Caygill-Ogden,
Cllr B Jeffery,

IN ATTENDANCE : Cllr P Clark and Cllr R Hannigan
Mrs K Pickering – Clerk

PUBLIC FORUM

No matters raised

1 **.APOLOGIES :** Cllr M Berney, Cllr D Wells.

2. **DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON THE AGENDA ITEMS**

Cllr S Hulatt and Cllr A Reeve – Item 7(d) .

3. **ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH
COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 17th JUNE 2019.**

The minutes had not been circulated and would be presented for adoption at
the next parish council meeting.

4. **MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING HELD ON 17th JUNE 2019 .**

a) Church Lane and Model Farm sign – clerk reported these broken signs to N.L.C –
repairs will be undertaken in due course.

5. **ITEMS TO BE CONSIDERED AS AGENDA ITEMS AT NEXT MONTHS
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, RAISED WITHIN THE PUBLIC FORUM
SECTION OF THE MEETING -** No matters raised

6. **PLANNING**

Opportunity for one person from each side (members of the public) to state
within three minutes objections/support of contested application.

No Planning applications received.

A discussion took place on S106 money which is required from a developer on
developments over a certain size. This S106 money is not automatically allocated
to the village where the development takes place and is more often than not
allocated to Brigg or Barton. It was suggested that the parish council draws up a
'wish' list which should be lodged with N.L.C planning department indicating what
the village of Ulceby requires from any S106 monies which might become
available.

7. FINANCE

a)	PAYEE	CHEQUE NO	AMOUNT
1	K E Pickering salary July	1586	268.42
2	K E Pickering – Admin Stationery – 23.03 Stamps – 22.88	1587	45.91
3.	Barton Mowing Services	1588	306.00
4.	Nettleton Mowing and Maintenance	1589	1996.05

INCOME RECEIVED: 0

IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to authorise payment of the above accounts.

- b) To receive the income and expenditure to date and note any variances to budget – circulated at the meeting.
- c) To give consideration to providing a planter feature on the village sign on West End Road and agree a budget for this project. Approximate cost - £250.
IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to purchase the planter, plant and erect this year.
- d) To give consideration to providing financial assistance to the village hall to make repairs to the play area safety surface – quotation circulated – approximate cost of full repair - £1500 + vat
IT WAS RESOLVED unanimously to provide funding for this project to a budget of £1500.

8. POLICE MATTERS:

- NATS meeting – 'Golden Rivers' will be laid in the area of Martins road to monitor speed levels through the village. The data collected from these 'golden rivers' will provide the evidence if there is a speed problem through the village. Ulceby Parish Council has not been chosen to participate in the 'community speed watch' programme. Clerk to question this decision with the organisers of this scheme.
Vehicles parking on or close to junctions was reported along with quad bikes using the quarry. Posters are available via 'Trade Watch' to request no cold calling.
- New Police matters – No matters reported.

9. NORTH LINCOLNSHIRE COUNCIL MATTERS

- Reports from N.L.C representatives – Cllr Hannigan reported on the recent planning application which was heard at committee for 90 houses on Station Road. The planning committee voted to refuse this application. The parish council thanked Cllr Hannigan for speaking at the planning committee meeting to oppose this application and helping to achieve a successful outcome on this planning application.
 - A180 Road closure/diversion route for A180 /village weight limit- update from Ian Jickells – N.L.C.
- a) Ian Jickells has spoken to local hauliers asking them to join a 'considerate hauliers' group and avoid using Ulceby village where possible.
- b) Utility service covers have been reset/replaced to road surface level.
- c) The 1077 will be resurfaced between the rail crossing and Ulceby this financial year. It is scheduled for September 2019.

- d) The speed limit along the 1077 through Ulceby Skitter will be reduced to 30mph. The speed of vehicles will initially be monitored with 'Golden Rivers' to assess speed levels of vehicles.
- e) New sign implemented opposite Ulceby Truck Stop to advise/encourage drivers to use the strategic road net work and not the A1077
- f) Extensive discussions with Highways England and Aone+ about diversion routes during both programmed works and emergency closures on the M180/A180 and A160. These discussions are on-going and alternative routes/methods are under consideration.
- g) Flashing speed sign retained in the village during appropriate periods and roads accessed through N.L.C speed management strategy.
- h) Contact and discuss the issues raised with Ulceby primary school, Humberside Police and VOSA.
- i) Prmotion of www.roadworks.org which shows planned and current road works in the area and nationally.

- New N.L.C matters: Vibration monitoring on High Street and Station Road is still outstanding – requested and discussed in June 2019.

Road narrowing signs, concealed entrance signs and speed triggered traffic light trial have not progressed as yet.

A160 roundabout improvements – requested but no implementation as yet.

High Street Cross roads – signs still outstanding.

- The school crossing lights have been put in place – monitoring to see if now working.

10. CORRESPONDENCE

- VANL – training course diary
- Rural Services Network – information
- N.L.C – various information relating to election
- N.L.C – Ian Jickells – progress on HGV traffic through the village.
- Ulceby Village Association request for funding to make repairs to safety surface.
- Nettleton Mowing – quotation for planter to village sign.
- L.I.V.E.S – Thank you letter for donation.
- Letter of objection from resident – sent to Cllr D Wells – regarding Fox Inn proposed development.

11. ENVIRONMENTAL AND VILLAGE ISSUES

a) New matters to report: The 'S' bed sign at the co-op has been turned around – clerk to arrange for it to be reinstated.

There is an overgrown hedge on Spruce Lane which is encroaching the pavement and making it difficult for a resident on a mobility scooter to pass. Clerk to write to the householder.

The next issue of the 'Link' magazine is being prepared – any items for inclusion to Cllr S Hulatt as soon as possible.

Public footpaths – clerk to contact Colin Wilkinson regarding the maintenance of these paths.

12. AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTHS MEETING

13. DATE OF NEXT MEETING : Monday 19th August 2019

